
DECEMBER  

December 3, 2018 

Please follow lesson schedule for week 1 
  
  
7th grade band low brass players please note --- Low Brass 7 and Tuba should attend lessons 8th period 
today. 
  
Today's glove and mitten count is 50.  The best part of the holiday season is giving to others.  Please 
bring a pair or two of NEW gloves or mittens for the Ken-Ton Closet.  Your mitten or glove donation will 
hand on our mitten tree until the day of delivery.  Please drop off the mittens to Mrs. Depasquale in room 
243 or the guidance office.  Thank you!!! 
  
  
Safe Place Club will meet on this Tuesday, December 4th @ 3:30 in Miss Curley's room!! 
  
  
Set Design Crew permission slips are now available in Ms. Welfare's room.  You may only get a 
permission slip if you attended the first set design meeting...Questions?  See Ms. Welfare.  Construction 
begins next week. 
  
6th Grade Chorus Don't forget about our very important rehearsal taking place on Tuesday, December 
4th we will meet at 3:00 in the auditorium with your coats and book bags!!! Dismissal is at 4 if you need 
the bus you must let Ms. Welfare know by MONDAY!!!! 
  
There will be a Be The Change Club meeting after school tomorrow in room 349.  New members are 
always welcome!! 
  

December 4, 2018 

Please follow lesson schedule for week 1 
  
  
Today's glove and mitten count is 50.  The best part of the holiday season is giving to others.  Please 
bring a pair or two of NEW gloves or mittens for the Ken-Ton Closet.  Your mitten or glove donation will 
hand on our mitten tree until the day of delivery.  Please drop off the mittens to Mrs. Depasquale in room 
243 or the guidance office.  Thank you!!! 
  
Safe Place Club will meet today Tuesday, December 4th @ 3:30 in Miss Curley's room!! 
  
Set Design Crew remember to pick up your second permission slip from room 240 or 103 today!  Design 
Crew will begin meeting this week - today, tomorrow and Thursday.  Questions?  See Ms. 
Welfare.  Construction begins next week. 
  
6th Grade Chorus Don't forget about our very important rehearsal taking place on Tuesday, December 
4th we will meet at 3:00 in the auditorium with your coats and bookbags!!! Dismissal is at 4 if you need 
the bus you must let Ms. Welfare know by MONDAY!!!! 
  
Glee will meet tomorrow, not today from 3-4 due to the 6th-grade chorus.  See Ms. Welfare if you cannot 
attend. 
  
Sander / Bacon 
There will be a Be The Change Club meeting after school today in room 349.  New members are always 
welcome!! 



  
Dragon Scales 
The Golden Dragon Scale drawing will take place between now and winter break.  For every 5 dragon 
scales, you turn in you will earn a chance to win wireless headphones, a Bluetooth speaker or an actual 
working BB - 8. 
  
Student Council 
Attention Student Council there is a meeting today in room 257.   
  
Siegel 
Fitness club will be meeting in Room 141 today (Fitness Room) across from the boy's locker room @ 3 
pm.  Please make sure you have a ride home. 
 
December 5, 2018 
 
Please follow lesson schedule for week 1 
  
Today's glove and mitten count is 50.  The best part of the holiday season is giving to others.  Please 
bring a pair or two of NEW gloves or mittens for the Ken-Ton Closet.  Your mitten or glove donation will 
hand on our mitten tree until the day of delivery.  Please drop off the mittens to Mrs. Depasquale in room 
243 or the guidance office.  Thank you!!! 
  
  
The Golden Dragon Scale drawing will take place between now and winter break.  For every 5 dragon 
scales, you turn in you will earn a chance to win wireless headphones, a Bluetooth speaker or an actual 
working BB - 8. 
 
December 6, 2018 
 
Please follow lesson schedule for week 1 
  
Today's glove and mitten count is 50.  The best part of the holiday season is giving to others.  Please 
bring a pair or two of NEW gloves or mittens for the Ken-Ton Closet.  Your mitten or glove donation will 
hand on our mitten tree until the day of delivery.  Please drop off the mittens to Mrs. Depasquale in room 
243 or the guidance office.  Thank you!!! 
  
  
The Golden Dragon Scale drawing will take place between now and winter break.  For every 5 dragon 
scales, you turn in you will earn a chance to win wireless headphones, a Bluetooth speaker or an actual 
working BB - 8. 
 
 
December 7, 2018 
 
  
Please follow lesson schedule for week 1 
  
  
Today's glove and mitten count is 64.  The best part of the holiday season is giving to others.  Please 
bring a pair or two of NEW gloves or mittens for the Ken - Ton Ken-Ton Your mitten or glove donation will 
hand on our mitten tree until the day of delivery.  Please drop off the mittens to Mrs. Depasquale in room 
243 or the guidance office.  Thank you!!! 
  
  



The Golden Dragon Scale drawing will take place between now and winter break.  For every 5 dragon 
scales, you turn in you will earn a chance to win wireless headphones, a Bluetooth speaker or an actual 
working BB - 8 
  
  
Science fair Club will meet Tuesday, December 11 from 3-4:15 in room 316.  Bring your folder, 
experiment materials list and procedures that you wrote or typed.  See you there!! See Mrs. Dettbarn if 
you can't make it. 
 
 
December 10, 2018 

Music 

Please follow lesson schedule for week 2 
  
Today's glove and mitten count is 64.  The best part of the holiday season is giving to others.  Please 
bring a pair or two of NEW gloves or mittens for the Ken-Ton Closet.  Your mitten or glove donation will 
hand on our mitten tree until the day of delivery.  Please drop off the mittens to Mrs. Depasquale in room 
243 or the guidance office.  Thank you!!! 
  
The Golden Dragon Scale drawing will take place between now and winter break.  For every 5 dragon 
scales, you turn in you will earn a chance to win wireless headphones, a Bluetooth speaker or an actual 
working BB - 8 
  
Science fair Club will meet Tuesday, December 11 from 3-4:15 in room 316.  Bring your folder, 
experiment materials list, and procedures that you wrote or typed.  See you there!! See Mrs. Dettbarn if 
you can't make it. 
  
Ms. Moore's Monday lesson groups please follow this schedule 
3rd period   Flute A 
4th period   Alto A and Tenor and Bari Sax 
6th period   Percussion B (Odd Day Band) 
7th period   Clarinet A 
8th period   Clarinet B 
  
Any 7th grader interested in Ken West Modified Co-Ed Swimming  There will be a short meeting this 
Thursday the 13th at 3 pm in the cafeteria.  If you are unable to make it please see Mrs. Alvarez in room 
147. 
 
December 11, 2018 
 
Please follow lesson schedule for week 2 
  
Today's glove and mitten count is 64.  The best part of the holiday season is giving to others.  Please 
bring a pair or two of NEW gloves or mittens for the Ken-Ton Closet.  Your mitten or glove donation will 
hand on our mitten tree until the day of delivery.  Please drop off the mittens to Mrs. DePasquale in room 
243 or the guidance office.  Thank you!!! 
  
Dragon Scales 
The Golden Dragon Scale drawing will take place between now and winter break.  For every 5 dragon 
scales, you turn in you will earn a chance to win wireless headphones, a Bluetooth speaker or an actual 
working BB - 8 
  



Science fair Club will meet today from 3-4:15 in room 316.  Bring your folder, experiment materials list, 
and procedures that you wrote or typed.  See you there!! See Mrs. Dettbarn if you can't make it. 
  
Ms. Moore's Monday lesson groups please follow this schedule 
3rd period   Flute C & D 
4th period   Alto B 
6th period   Clarinet C 
7th period   Clarinet D 
  
  
Any 7th grader interested in Ken West Modified Co-Ed Swimming There will be a short meeting this 
Thursday the 13th at 3 pm in the cafeteria.  If you are unable to make it please see Mrs. Alvarez in room 
147. 
  
  
All 6th Grade Chorus Students: 
You need to be at school no later than 6:00 pm tonight, in concert dress, for our performance.  Any 
questions, see Mrs. Welfare today! 
  
Have an awesome day! 
 
December 12, 2018 
 
Please follow lesson schedule for week 2 
  
Today's glove and mitten count is 85.  The best part of the holiday season is giving to others.  Please 
bring a pair or two of NEW gloves or mittens for the Ken-Ton Closet.  Your mitten or glove donation will 
hang on our mitten tree until the day of delivery.  Please drop off the mittens to Mrs. DePasquale in room 
243 or the guidance office.  Thank you!!! 
  
Dragon Scales 
The Golden Dragon Scale drawing will take place between now and winter break.  For every 5 dragon 
scales, you turn in you will earn a chance to win wireless headphones, a Bluetooth speaker or an actual 
working BB - 8. 
  
Any 7th grader interested in Ken West Modified Co-Ed Swimming, please sign up with your Phys Ed 
teacher.  Swim Team starts on January 7th. 
The meeting that was scheduled for today is CANCELLED. 
  
All 7th Grade Chorus Students: 
We will be in the auditorium from 3-4pm TODAY! 
  
Wonderland characters for today's Alice in Wonderland rehearsal:  Please remember that rehearsal only 
goes until 5:00 today, not 5:30!  Please make sure your ride is here at 5:00. 
  
PTA 
The Cherrydale Fall PTA fundraiser pick up will be this Thursday from 3-5pm in the student cafeteria. 
  
Have an awesome day! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



December 13, 2018 
 
Please follow lesson schedule for week 2 
  
  
Today's glove and mitten count is 85.  The best part of the holiday season is giving to others.  Please 
bring a pair or two of NEW gloves or mittens for the Ken-Ton Closet.  Your mitten or glove donation will 
hang on our mitten tree until the day of delivery.  Please drop off the mittens to Mrs. DePasquale in room 
243 or the guidance office.  Thank you!!! 
  
Dragon Scales 
The Golden Dragon Scale drawing will take place between now and winter break.  For every 5 dragon 
scales, you turn in you will earn a chance to win wireless headphones, a Bluetooth speaker or an actual 
working BB - 8. 
  
  
Any 7th grader interested in Ken West Modified Co-Ed Swimming, please sign up with your Phys Ed 
teacher.  Swim Team starts on January 7th. 
The meeting that was scheduled for Thursday has been canceled. 
  
  
The Cherrydale Fall PTA fundraiser pick up will be this Thursday from 3-5pm in the student cafeteria. 
  
The elevator on the middle school side is out of order until further notice. 
  
  
Attention 6th-grade band members:  A few reminders for our concert tonight!!  
Please arrive at school at 6 pm in concert dress. 
Bring instrument and music to the cafeteria and sit with your section for tuning and warm up. 
Any questions?? See Mrs. Kwitowski ASAP 
All 6th-grade band lesson groups please observe the following schedule today: 
Flute 6A, Flute 6B and Oboe 7th period 
Clarinet 6A  8th period 
Alto Saxophone 6  9th period 
 
 
December 14, 2018 
 

Music 

Please follow lesson schedule for week 2 

  
Today's glove and mitten count is 85.  The best part of the holiday season is giving to others.  Please 
bring a pair or two of NEW gloves or mittens for the Ken-Ton Closet.  Your mitten or glove donation will 
hang on our mitten tree until the day of delivery.  Please drop off the mittens to Mrs. DePasquale in room 
243 or the guidance office.  Thank you!!! 
  
Dragon Scales 
The Golden Dragon Scale drawing will take place between now and winter break.  For every 5 dragon 
scales, you turn in you will earn a chance to win wireless headphones, a Bluetooth speaker or an actual 
working BB - 8. 
  



Any 7th grader interested in Ken West Modified Co-Ed Swimming, please sign up with your Phys Ed 
teacher.  Swim Team starts on January 7th. 
The meeting that was scheduled for Thursday has been canceled. 
 
December 18, 2018 
 
Music 
Please follow lesson schedule for week 3. 
  
However - 6th and 7th-grade band members please check the adjusted schedules on the bulletin board 
outside the band room. 
6th-grade band members with rehearsal today. Please come to class with work to do in a study hall or 
bring a book to read.  Also, a reminder to 7th-grade clarinet players all should attend lessons 9th period 
today. 
  
  
Today's glove and mitten count is 97.  The best part of the holiday season is giving to others.  Please 
bring a pair or two of NEW gloves or mittens for the Ken-Ton Closet.  Your mitten or glove donation will 
hang on our mitten tree until the day of delivery.  Please drop off the mittens to Mrs. DePasquale in room 
243 or the guidance office.  Thank you!!! 
  
Dragon Scales 
The Golden Dragon Scale drawing will take place between now and winter break.  For every 5 dragon 
scales, you turn in you will earn a chance to win wireless headphones, a Bluetooth speaker or an actual 
working BB - 8. 
  
Have an awesome day! 
 
December 19, 2018 
 
Instrumental music students please follow the lesson schedule for week 3.  However 6th and 7th grade 
band members please check the adjusted schedules on the bulletin board outside the band room. 
 
A reminder to all instrumental music students for tonight concert please report as follows - 7th grade 
Orchestra - Between 5:45 and 6:00 to the band room  
              7th grade Band 6:00 to the cafeteria 
              5th grade Band 6:00 to the cafeteria 
Please be in concert dress with instrument and music. 
 
Attention Swimmers - After school swimming is cancelled for today.  If you need to call home please stop 
in the main office. 
 
Students and Staff are invited to participate in Ugly Sweater Day Tomorrow!! 
 
Today's glove and mitten count is 97.  The best part of the holiday season is giving to others.  Please 
bring a pair or two of NEW gloves or mittens for the Ken - Ton Closet.  Your mitten or glove donation will 
hang on our mitten tree until the day of delivery.  Please drop off the mittens to Mrs. DePasquale in room 
243 or the guidance office.  Thank you!!! 
 
Dragon Scales 
The Golden Dragon Scale drawing will take place between now and winter break.  For every 5 dragon 
scales you turn in you will earn a chance to win wireless headphones, a Bluetooth speaker or an actual 
working BB - 8. 
 



Any student who was unable to get their dance pictures please come to pick up in Mr. Galante's office.  If 
your picture did not print, the photo booth people will be here Thursday at 2:30pm Please see Mr. Galante 
for a pass to come for the picture retake. 

  

 
December 20, 2018 
 

Instrumental music students please follow the lesson schedule for week 3.  However 6th and 7th-grade 
band members please check the adjusted schedules on the bulletin board outside the band room. 
  
Today's glove and mitten count is 116.  The best part of the holiday season is giving to others.  Please 
bring a pair or two of NEW gloves or mittens for the Ken-Ton Closet.  Your mitten or glove donation will 
hang on our mitten tree until the day of delivery.  Please drop off the mittens to Mrs. DePasquale in room 
243 or the guidance office.  Thank you!!! 
  
Dragon Scales 
The Golden Dragon Scale drawing will take place between now and winter break.  For every 5 dragon 
scales, you turn in you will earn a chance to win wireless headphones, a Bluetooth speaker or an actual 
working BB - 8. 
  
Any student who was unable to get their dance pictures please come to pick up in Mr. Galante's office.  If 
your picture did not print, the photo booth people will be here Thursday at 2:30 pm Please see Mr. 
Galante for a pass to come for the picture retake. 
  
Middle school students are skilled at losing things- clothes, jackets, shoes, notebooks, binders.  We have 
a whole rack of lost items in the cafeteria.  Please check the rack and the lost and found table, also in the 
cafeteria and claim your lost items!!  Are you missing a keychain from Branson, Missouri, for example? 
Your keys are in the front office. 
 
December 21, 2018  
 
No new announcements  
 
 


